
Division 23 
June 2023 

Send info / photos to share: Caroline Portlock, 
LTG, Division 23 clportlock@gmail.com 

Make plans for an  
Interclub to present 
the Traveling Gavel! 

To the right is info for each 
club in the order that the 
Travel Gavel should be 

presented.  

Please contact the Club 
President to schedule your 
visit, then get creative with 

your presentation.  

Please let me know if you 
run into any problems with 

scheduling your visit. 

Remember to take photos! 

Lt. Governor Designee 23-24
I am pleased to announce that  
Noemi Rosa-Axelsen has agreed 
to serve as Lt. Governor for the 
2023-24 year! 

Noemi joined Kiwanis in 2020 and 
has been an active and enthusiastic 
member. She is the current President of the 
Frankfort Club and serves as their Public  
Relations Coordinator. 

I’ve given Noemi my commitment to working 
on helping our Clubs’ grow in membership and 
strengthen our succession planning. 

Noemi and I plan to attend your Club meeting 
so you can learn more about her and she can 
meet all of you.

Important Reminder!!  
Club Officer Elections:
Club and KI bylaws require that officers for the coming 
Kiwanis year be elected at your Club’s  Annual Meet-
ing. 

Remember, it is the responsibility of the current Club 
Secretary to report the  election results to  Kiwanis In-
ternational by June 1st of each year.  More info is avail-
able at  

https://www.iikiwanis.org/

DIVISION 23 KNRF EVENT 
Mark your calendars & get your tickets for our 
2023 KNRF Kiwanis Night at the Ballpark! 
Details are to the left and tickets can be  
reserved by emailing Noemi at 
noemi.rosa@rabenefitsolutions.com 


